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Pres. TIM PETERSON called the June 10 
meeting to order and led everyone in Pledge of 
Allegiance; SUE HARDING led everyone in 
singing “America” and Pres. TIM gave the 
invocation.

Pres. TIM welcomed our guests: Sheriff Detectives 
Dave Stone  and Provi  Tomei,  JAY FELDMAN’s 
wife Connie, RUSS FRIESS’ wife Betty, and TOM 
BURGE’s wife Polly Price.

BIRTHDAYS    
RICHARD LOWRY June 12

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES    
No one this week

CLUB ANNIVERSARIES     
No one this week

NEWS IN OUR KIWANIS FAMILY    

DON REILLY reports that Barberton Kiwanis 
Bowling Team still needs one more bowler for 
Thursday night league at Riviera Lanes 8:30-11:15 
PM. Contact DON at 330.877-4414 if interested.
 
LARRY HUNTER reports that the Friends of 
Portage Lakes State Park is planning a butterfly trail 
at base of dam and will be planting wildflowers next 
spring.  He also reports that they counted over 500 
eggs are in Purple Martin houses this week. 

HAPPY DOLLARS   
VICKI KEPNES  had 2 happy dollars: #1 that one 
of her suppliers  in PA sent her an Akron Postcard 
from  1915!   #2  that  the  Golf  Score  is  now 
CHARLIE - 5, Chuck – 2.

PHIL PINNOW was happy to have visited Copley 
schools with  LARRY HUNTER for a Division of 
Wildlife presentation about animals that are found in 
NE Ohio.  

NATHAN BRANT was happy that camp has started 
with  88 campers  this  week and 121 scheduled for 
next week

TIM PETERSON had a happy dollar for GEORGE 
DERRY’s getting home and continued 
improvement.

SUE HARDING  was  happy to  have  shared  more 
yarn  from Aunt Rosemary with Warm Up Portage 
Lakes  ladies  and more  crafts  for  Canton  Christian 
Home  Activity  Center;  then  she  read  several  JOE 
KLOPE  stories for our enjoyment.

CORRESPONDENCE

Pres.  TIM  read  several  Thank  You  notes  from 
Coventry scholarship recipients Madeline and Nick 
and the Women’s  Federation  for allowing them to 
use  Civic  Center  for  their  very  successful 
Fundraising Card Party.   

Guest Speaker Det. Tomei provided valuable advice 
on How to Refuse to be a Victim: program ICE into 
cell phone (who to contact In Case of Emergency); 
Be aware of your surroundings at all times; Be 
careful of scams, con-artists who will take advantage 
of our good nature and always ask for I.D.; for Home 
Security trim shrubbery, install alarms, motion 
lights, deadbolt locks, and have a safe room/plan of 
exit; for physical security remember Awareness, 
Intuition, Mindset & know your Boundaries 
(abilities and limitations). 

COMMITTEE REPORTS  

Social Chair AL GRZESCHIK has scheduled our 
next meeting at  K & S GREENHOUSE AND 
PLANT FARM, 4391 COTTAGE GROVE ROAD, 
UNIONTOWN, OHIO 44685.  330-338-8885. 

Pres.  TIM  announced  an  Operational  Retreat  @ 
Camp Y-Noah for new officers and any members of 
Portage  Lakes  Kiwanis  who  want  to  learn  more 
about Kiwanis procedures will be either June 27 or 
July 18.  

CALENDA  R OF EVENTS    

June 17 meeting at K & S GreenHouse on 
Cottage Grove south of 619 with 
discussion on plant care & pruning by 
Konrad Piltze; appetizers & BYOB

JUNE 20 Portage Lakes Fireworks Fundraiser;
Kenmore Kiwanis Scotch Doubles
Fundraiser @ Midway Lanes on E. 
Tallmadge Ave.  7 – 9:30 PM

JUNE 21 BUCKEYE MARTINFEST 2009 here at 
Civic Center; noon – 5 pm

June 24 Regular Meeting followed by Board of 
Directors Meeting; dinner hosted by 
Sue Harding

July 11 Incoming Officers Training

July 25 deliver lunches at Soap Box Derby 

Aug. 2 Green Kiwanis Annual Golf Outing 
to benefit IBH

Aug. 19 Div. 20 Meeting here at Civic Center


